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Select Board Meeting Minutes 
October 9, 2018, 6:00 PM

Present were:   Chair, Tony Marple, Bill McKeen, Lester Sheaffer, Administrative Assistant, Darlene Beaulieu, Deputy Town Clerk, Carman Douglas


1. The meeting was called to order by Chair, Tony Marple.

2. A motion was made and seconded and voted 2-0 -1 abstention to accept the minutes of September 25th, 2018, and October 2nd, 2018 as written. 

3. An accounts payable warrant was approved 3-0 and signed by the select board. 

4. The Planning Board has a list of inspected Gravel Pits in town. Discussion was had on charging a fee for each pit not just each owner of several pits. Darlene will check with the Planning Board on getting the information to the town office.

5. In Alna they withdrew their support for the CMP Line project. The town of Alna is filing as an intervener trying to get a fee as well as the land taxes. They would like to see CMP support solar net metering and energy conservation.

6. a. Mark Roy brought in the town Audit Report and didn’t see any issues with the Audit. He said it represents normal year-end adjustments and consistent control over the year has the financial aspects looking good and the Treasurer has done a good job with improvements this year. 
b. Mark has offered some training to employees to help them understand the process. Essentially what the town should be aware that there is about 3 months worth of cash and it is a good place to be at the end of the fiscal year. 
c. Our collection rate for taxes is slightly lower than average at 91%, we should try to reach a 95% collection rate in the future. Tony added that we are a “poor” town in comparison to the other towns and cities that Mark does the Audit for, which can lead to the lower rate.
d. Mark asked to use the Town of Whitefield’s Audit Report as a training for an Audit Class he will be teaching. The Select board gave approval.
e. There was a motion to accept the audit as is and voted in favor 3-0.

 7. Public water supply has sediment and discoloration since the addition of the new well cap. Carman will call Haskells if it is still running this way on Friday. 
There is a key at the Town Office and the FD for the locking well cap

8. Conversation on how to better get out information to citizens and a few suggestions were given. Carman will work on collecting e-mails and Darlene and Carman will put together a “Clerks Corner” for the newsletter in the future.

9. Meeting adjourned at 7:10




The following items will appear on the October 16th agenda:

Town Office hours
Clary Lake Hydrants 
Amish meeting update
Gravel Pit Fees
Budget Process timeline


 SHORT TERM FOLLOW UP 
Tony-Food Bank
Marijuana Ordinance Hearing


LONG TERM FOLLOW UP
Lot 17-20
Town Re-assessment
Collect e-mails
Charity Fund
Moosehead Lane 5/1/2018
Office Hours
Cooper Road Traffic
Castle Property
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